## District Administrator Board Report September 2023 Chris Nelson

- 1. The first day of school went well. Thank you to all the staff for making this a successful day..
- 2. We have started a <u>new student/bus drop-off in the morning</u> at the elementary school. We will continue to evaluate it to see if there are better options.
- 3. Please see the attached <u>rotation schedule</u> for board meetings. The idea is for the board to get reports from all directors on a rotating basis and get regular updates from the teachers/students in the two buildings.
- 4. I have discussed job description reviews with directors/administrators. Most of the job descriptions are between 10+ years old. We are working together to have accurate descriptions that then we will align with evaluations.
- 5. We are in the process of adding some cameras to the football field area.
- 6. Congratulations to Diana Jones for achieving "level 3" and to Mike Harbridge for achieving "level 2" in the Wisconsin Association of School Boards Member Recognition Program. They will be recognized at the WASB region 7 meeting on October 26 in Neenah.
- 7. Thank you to the Krause Foundation and Mark and Terry Doll Foundation for your financial donation for the Tech Ed Department.
- 8. Thank you to the Iola Old Car Show for supporting the students and clubs in Iola-Scandinavia through their work at the show.
- 9. The WASDA Fall Conference is in Madison September 25-27.

